Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes
February 11, 2008

President Dick Byrnes opened the meeting at 3pm as he led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Thirty-four members were present. Our speaker was Paul Zukowski, head of the Child Protective Investigative Unit of the Citrus County Sheriff’s Office.

Sheriff’s representatives were Sgt Evan. And Lieutenant C. Simmons.

Mr. Zukowski told us that his unit was taken away from DCF on July 1, 2007 and placed under the tutelage of the Sheriff. The push to do this began in 1997. The first county in Florida to do this was Manatee County. Citrus is the seventh county in the state to take CPIU away from the Department of Children and Families. Sheriff Dawsey has made a commitment to the program. Our County has about 1250 abuse reports per month. About 60% of those allegations are “nuisance” reports or involve custody fights. Hotline calls are coded. Immediate calls must be looked into within 3 hours. Some are deemed 24 hour calls and that is the amount of time the investigators have to delve into the allegations. Citrus County is at or near the top of performance ratings in the state with regard to child abuse cases.

President Byrnes gave the Treasurer’s Report in the absence of Roger Kessinger. As of 2/11/2008, our bank balance stands at $1,379.55.

Gerry Brummer gave the statistical report for January 2008.


Man Hours:


362


Miles:



4070


Security Checks:

11


Construction Sites:

784


Utilities:


412


Fuel Gallons:


231.90


Fuel Cost:


$680.30


Water Violations Issued:
49

Frans Vanderbel reported on car maintenance. The left front bearing was replaced and the air conditioner was fixed.

Sgt. Evan handed out copies of “Behind the Badge”, a publication that is included in the Sunday Chronicle four times a year. He reminded us that if we intend to go to the Sheriff’s Luncheon on March 4, 2008, we need to RSVP by February 15th. There are almost 800 volunteers who completed about 96,000 hours working for the Sheriff. This amounts to a savings of about $108 million.  He also told us not to give out addresses for house checks on the radio, unless a deputy is needed. We are not to do traffic stops or enter buildings.

Lt. Simmons told us that Citrus County took over the Crystal River Police Department at midnight on January 31, 2008. This occurred in a quiet, orderly fashion.

The by-laws were passed and adopted. The last page, which was not included with the packet we received, is now available from your Lieutenant.

Mike Cerny took over the meeting so that nominations could be made for the Board.

The nominees are as follows:

President:


Jim Clemons nominated Richard Byrnes

Vice President:



Michele Eisner nominated Gerald Brummer

Treasurer:
Richard Byrnes nominated Russ St. Jean

Secretary:
Neil Kline nominated Michele Eisner

Captain:
Richard Byrnes nominated Gerald Brummer

The slate was accepted. Elections will take place at the March meeting.

Gerry Brummer reminded the audience that when paper work is filled out it needs to be as accurate as possible.  Record mileage in when you start to drive. Mileage out is recorded when the next driver gets into the driver’s seat. We are having problems with Cumberland farms. The credit card doesn’t always work. Gas can be purchased at Circle K on the corner of Cardinal and Route 19. The receipt must contain all information.

Our new web address is SMWCW.org. 

John Willis is a new Wednesday driver.

The next meeting will take place on Monday, March 10, 2008 at 3pm at Sugarmill Woods County Club.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

